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Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. Bus Sanding – A big "Thank You!" to everyone who helped prepare our bus for painting.  The bus is in the process of being painted by Beyerle Ford now.  It will have a white roof, beige sides and brown trim.  After the painting is done we will be moving it into a small warehouse.  At that point we will need some help putting the lights, mirrors, and reflectors back on.  A special thanks to Beyerle Ford, they are providing a terrific service to us!

2. Troop Open House – Our September Open House was a huge success!  Seven boys and ten Webelos visited.  Thanks to all who helped make this event so successful.   Please welcome our new members: Josh and Ben DeJarnette, Garrard Wells, and Chris Gartner.  We expect the ten Webelos from St. Barnabas to join in January.

3. First Class Banquet - On Thursday, October 20, the Lincoln Heritage Council will host a dinner for every boy in the Council who has earned the rank of First Class within the past year.  The dinner will be in the dining hall at Camp Crooked Creek.  Coach Denny Crum will speak at this event.  Parents, other family members and guests are invited.  The boys eat for free; everyone else is $10 each.  Scouts who qualify for this event have been invited by Mr. Zimmerer. 

4. Troop Meetings – Wednesdays.  All of the troop meetings this month will be held at St. Barnabas.

Oct 5, 7 PM  – Meeting at St. Barnabas
Oct 12, 7 PM  – No Troop Meeting; Patrols meet this week
Oct 19, 7PM – Meeting at St. Barnabas

Oct 26, 7PM – Meeting at St. Barnabas

5. Upcoming Events – Backpacking trip to Red River Gorge, November 4th – 6th; Scouting for Food, 2nd and 3rd Saturdays in November; Troop Court of Honor, November 16th.
6. Congratulations – to Tom Kennedy and Scott Howard, who have completed the requirements of the Wood badge training course for adult scout leaders.  The Wood badge course is a comprehensive advanced training course that involves classroom, outdoor, and practical elements.  For most, the process takes a year or more to complete.  Tom and Scott will receive formal recognition and their “beads” at the November Court of Honor.

Yours in Scouting,

Jennifer Wahle
Troop Committee Secretary

The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.
Visit our website at http://www.iglou.com/troop243


